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BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ CALLED MEETING MINUTES
Monday, July 19, 2011 - 9:00 A. M.
Board/Staff Development Meeting Room
423 School Street - Kingstree, SC

Members Present: Ms. Norma Bartelle, Mr. Charles Garner, Mr. James Darby, Rev. Norman Gamble,
Rev. W. C. Henryhand, Mr. Joseph Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie

Others Present: Dr. Yvonne Jefferson-Bames, Dr. Bernice Cooper, Ms. Christine Green, Mr. Glen
Kennedy, Mrs. Claire Murdoch, Attorney Charles Boykin, Attorney Ken Childs, Attorney Shaun Eubanks,
Attorney Vernie Williams, Ms. Michaele Duke, Mr. Matt McColl, and Mrs. Joann Fulton

The meeting was called to order by the Acting-Chair, Ms. Norma Bartelle.
Rev. Norman Gamble led the group in prayer. All persons were asked to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA
A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Mr. Charles Garner to adopt the agenda.
The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Acting-Chair did not vote.

Election of Board Chair
The Acting-Chair opened the floor for nominations for Board Chair.

Rev. Gamble called the point of order that in the absence of the Chair the Board's Vice-Chair serves as
Chair. The Acting-Chair then asked Attorney Charles Boykin for legal advice.

Attorney Boykin stated that the state statutes indicate that after the election of a new trustee, a Chair would
be elected. He said that the statute was written with the understanding that the office was vacant. Attorney
Boykin said that now that there is a person in the office, it presents a good argument. He then stated that
Attorney Ken Childs was invited by someone, possibly to render an opinion on the matter, which he
suspected would be different from his opinion.

Mrs. McKenzie stated that she had spoken with Dr. Paul Krohne from the SC School Boards Association,
and he stated that the Board was right to elect a Board Chairperson.

Rev. Gamble asked that if the Board does not rely on its attorneys, then the Board should contact the
Attorney General's office.

Acting-Chair Bartelle noted that Attorney Boykin is the school district's attorney, and that she hoped that
Attorney Childs did not expect to be paid.

Attorney Boykin stated that it would be appropriate for Attorney Childs to address the Board, since he,
Attorney Boykin, is the school district's attorney and had no objections. He asked Attorney Childs to say
who he was representing, so that everyone would know.
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[image: image2.jpg]Attorney Childs stated that he and Attorney Williams were both at the meeting voluntarily, and did not
expect to be paid by Williamsburg County School District. He stated that he knew what was taking place
and voluntarily came.

Rev. Gamble asked him if anyone had called him. The attorney declined to answer. Rev. Gamble asked
that the records state that Attorney Childs has been arbitrarily invited to the meeting, has declined to
answer the question, which may involve personal interest.

A motion was made by Rev. Henryhand that Attorney Childs be allowed to address the Board. Rev.
Gamble stated that the motion was out of order, because Public Comment was not on the agenda.

A motion was made by Mr. James Darby and seconded by Rev. William Henryhand to amend the agenda
to include Public Comments.

Attorney Charles Boykin stated that the motion to amend the agenda was inappropriate under current
Board Policy, because it's for a specific purpose. Attorney Boykin stated that he did not mind the Acting-
Chair contacting the Attorney General for an opinion as well. He also stated that there is a Rule of
Professional Conduct on addressing a matter that has already been assigned to another attorney. He said
that he did not object to the Board's hearing from Attorney Childs. He stated that Rev. Henryhand's motion
is to deviate from the order, when the Board suspends the rule of order. Attorney Boykin stated that Rev.
Henryhand wanted to change the procedure required for suspension of the rule of order that the Board is
proceeding under. He further stated that the Board can suspend the rule of order by vote of the majority. He
said the Board should not change the substance of its agenda; rules are restraints on the Board, and the
Board is governed by its rules.

Rev. Henryhand noted to Board Members that Attorney Boykin had for a second time given permission for
Attorney Childs to speak, so the Board should let him speak.

Rev. Gamble asked Attorney Childs if he was aware of the Rule of Professional Conduct that Attorney
Boykin needed to give him permission to speak. Attorney Childs stated that in his opinion that it was up to
the Board to give him permission to speak.

Mr. Lee asked Attorney Boykin if the Board voted to suspend the rule, could they hear Mr. Childs. Attorney
Boykin told him yes.

Rev. Gamble asked that the records indicate that the Board was in violation of Board policy.

Mrs. McKenzie asked Attorney Boykin if the majority could overrule the Chair, and go on and vote on the
matter. Attorney Boykin suggested the use of suspending the rule and not override the Chair. He said yes,
that the Board's motion would be to suspend.

A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mr. James Darby to suspend the rule. Four
persons voted in favor of the motion: Mr. James Darby, Rev. William Henryhand, Mr. Joseph Lee, and Mrs.
Barbara McKenzie. Three members opposed: Ms. Norma Bartelle, Rev. Norman Gamble, and Mr. Charles
Garner. The motion was carried, (4-3).
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[image: image3.jpg]Attorney Childs stated that the question is whether or not to elect a Board Chair. He stated that in his
opinion there are four good reasons to proceed with what's on the agenda: (1) It's the public’s agenda, (2)
Policy cited that vacancy will be filled by the Board, (3) Duties of the Vice-Chair do not say when the Vice-
Chair automatically becomes Chair if the Chair left, and (4) that SC Law 59-1970 had been contemplated
for many years in South Carolina. He said that when the composition of the Board changes, the Chair
leaves, it would be common sense to elect another Chair. Attorney Childs said that it was on the agenda,
and that his legal opinion was that the Board follows through to elect a Board Chair.

Rev. Gamble said that he contended that it was in violation of policy and procedure in the election.

Rev. Henryhand stated that the Attorney told them that it was within their law that they elect a new chair.
Rev. Gamble stated that he objected to the election.

Mr. Joseph Lee nominated Mrs. Barbara McKenzie for the office of Board Chair.

A motion was made by Mr. James Darby and seconded by Mr. Joseph Lee to close the nominations on the
said name, Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. Four members voted to close the nominations: Mr. James Darby, Rev.
William Henryhand, Mr. Joseph Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. Three members opposed: Ms. Norma
Bartelle, Rev. Norman Gamble, and Mr. Charles Garner. The motion to close the nominations on Mrs.
Barbara McKenzie was carried (4-3).

Mrs. McKenzie was declared Chair.

AdvancED Orientation

Dr. Jefferson-Bames distributed information to Board Members, for review, regarding the accreditation
process that the school district will go through in November 2011. She also stated that she had spoken with
Dr. Paul Krohne, of the SC School Board's Association, and Dr. Billy Floyd of SC AdvancEd (SACS/CASI)
Accreditation, regarding an orientation session for Board Members in preparation for the District's
Accreditation visit scheduled for November, 2011,

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Ms. Norma Bartelle that the meeting be
adjourned. The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote. The meeting was adjourned
at944a.m.

Submitted by: QMA/W % &WW Date: 9/«2—7'///

%Ma /%Wm o)

Called Board Meeting -
July 19, 2011 "
Page 3 of 3 ;





